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 THE LINK 

Dear Parents & Carers, 
 
Welcome to another edition of The Link as we reach the 
end of the penultimate week of spring term. 
 
It was lovely to see so many parents and carers of year 9 
pupils at the Progress Evening yesterday.  This event has 
particular significance as it plays a large part in the       
decision-making process for pupils as they finalise their 
Pathways choices.  The Pathways final choice form will be 
sent electronically to students today (24th March), with 
the deadline for submission of the options form being 
09:00am on Monday 27th March. 
 
Earlier this week, year 9 pupils were engaged in a very 
different activity, with the Army Outreach Team visiting 
school.  Alongside informing pupils about opportunities 
within The Army, pupils enjoyed activities aimed to     
develop personal skills and qualities such as teamwork, 
communications and self-confidence.  I would like to 
thank Mr Lowe, Careers Coordinator and maths teacher 
for making arrangements for the day and ensuring it ran 
smoothly. 
 
Next Friday we say 'bon voyage!' to the year 10 pupils 
who set off for their visit to France, accompanied by Mrs 
Proffitt and Mr Fox.  This is an exciting opportunity for 
pupils to put their learning to the test through               
language immersion!  We wish them a safe and enjoyable 
time and look forward to hearing about their experience 
after Easter break. 
 
Finally, for year 11 pupils there are now 23 school days 
until the start of the summer exam series.  Every moment 
in school counts, supported by a thorough revision 
schedule at home, so pupils must be taking every          
opportunity to talk with their teachers if they are unsure 
about aspects of the work they have covered. 
 
With best wishes for a good weekend 
 
John Parr 
Headteacher 

Upcoming Events  

20th - 31st - Year 11 Spring Mocks 

Thurs 23rd - Year 9 Progress Evening 

Fri 31st - 3rd April - Year 10 French Trip 

3rd April - 14th April - Easter Holidays 

Lunch Money 

Please can you ensure that you top up your ParentPay 
account for school lunches. There is also a top up   
machine in the lunch hall where students can use 
coins or cash. 

Next week is 

WEEK B 

Appointments 
We appreciate that pupils may need to have            
appointments during the school day, please could we 
ask that we have prior notice and a copy of the        
appointment card/letter. Thank you. 

Whole School Attendance 
from  13th - 17th March 

Caradoc 91.8%      Hazler 94.2%  

Ragleth 92.5%       Lawley  91.2% 

Dear Parents/Carers, 

We will be having our rearranged Mufti Day for Red 
Nose Day on Friday 31st March. Students may wear 
their own clothes for a minimum contribution of £1 
which will be   donated to charity. Students will be 
following their normal timetable during the day, 
therefore, please ensure the    non-uniform is school 
appropriate. 

We are aware that some students have 100+ house 
points which entitles them a non-uniform day. These 
students may also wear non-uniform on Thursday 
30th March. 

Kind regards, 

Church Stretton School 



Please can students collect lunch passes for their PE 

lunch time clubs from the PE office at the start of the 

week. Students can then show this pass to enter the 

queue on first  calling.  

A reminder that students who cannot take part in PE 

should always bring a note and their PE kit to take part 

in other roles. 

PE Extra Curricular Timetable can be found here 

The PE timetable can be found here  

Sporting News 

Upcoming          

Fixtures 

March 

Mon 27th - 7,8,9, 10 

Netball @ Home  

Weds 29th - U16 

Football + 7 8 9      

netball vs Bedstone  

Fixtures Results 

"The Year 7 boys took part in the County Cup Tournament this week at Whitchurch 

RFC. Being placed in a tough pool, we managed to put out some good performances 

and get 2 wins from 5. Max H captained the team and did an excellent job at leading 

the boys by example and scoring 2 tries. William R played well centrally and scored 4 

tries. Both Ethan B and Christoph W scored tries on their school debuts. I'm                  

exceptionally proud of the boys as we have limited experience within the team, and to 

play like we did was great to see. A big well done to all involved.  

 

We also took a Year 7 & 8 team to play against Belvedere Year 8s in the football        

County Cup. Although we lost 4-1 we showed strength to play against an experienced 

Year 8 side. The game was scattered with chances, Sam P hitting the bar late in the 

game, and Rares N slotting home a penalty in the last minute. Christoph W playing a 

year up put an amazing performance in to get man of the match from left back. I am 

certain that the boys will create a strong side in years to come." 

http://www.churchstretton.shropshire.sch.uk/extra-curricular
http://www.churchstretton.shropshire.sch.uk/sites/default/files/attachments/ALL%20PE%20Timetable%20for%20Website.pdf




GCSE Food & Nutrition  

 

Jordy Simpson 

Holly Watson 

Y10 Food Preparation and Nutrition students were put through their paces 
this week from the Royal Navy . Chef Jason talked to them about life in the 
Navy, his travels, career path and benefits of working for the armed forces. 
I have to say if I had my time again, I would be straight there. 

He then sorted them into groups and gave a few instructions - direct and 
to the point - the students were prepared and ready for the cooking       
exercise. Each group had two dishes to prepare and present to Chef Jason 
in a set amount of time. Risotto and pavlova - they could choose the      
ingredients and how they presented it and had a simple recipe sheet to 
follow.  

He was very impressed with how they conducted themselves with definite 
leaders emerging from each group. They cooked, presented and cleaned 
up within the allocated time, although some tried to discreetly hide the 
washing up, Chef Jason spotted it straight away. 

Special mention needs to go to Holly Watson and Jordy Simpson as they 
were highlighted by Chef Jason for their skills and leadership qualities. I 
think it was a great experience for the students and maybe inspired a few 
to look at a career in the Navy. 

Thanks 

Jo 
















